
 
 

 

        June 23, 2020 

 

Dear KMSC Members, 

 

We are excited for our community pool to open on Friday, June 26! We have been working 

hard to make this summer at KMSC both safe and enjoyable! We look forward to working with our 

members to make this season a positive one.  

 

This letter includes information about the KMSC operating procedures and hours of operation 

following Montgomery County Reopening Phase 2 guidelines. Please know these may need to be revised 

as the season progresses. If you have any questions or comments about the guidelines in place, please 

email the Board Reopening Committee Chair, Alyssa Parness, at kempmillswimteam@gmail.com  

 

POOL HOURS/CAPACITY/FACILITIES: 

● Sunday through Friday: 11:00AM - 3:30PM; 4:00PM - 8:30PM.  

● Saturdays:12:00PM - 3:30PM; 4:00PM - 8:30PM.  

● Pool will be closed daily from 3:30PM - 4:00PM for cleaning. All members must leave the pool 

area. 

● KMSC has two capacity numbers: 150 people when two lap lanes are available and 93 people 

when six lap lanes are available. With our current membership numbers, a reservation system 

for coming to the pool will NOT be put into place. This will be revisited and/or revised as 

needed.  

● Adult only swim will be available the last 15-minutes of each hour, except for 4:00PM - 8:30PM 

Monday through Friday.  

● County Phase 2 regulations require that the baby pool be closed.  

● The water fountain, snack bar, playground, and slide will also be closed. The board may reassess 

these later in the summer.  

● To keep use of indoor spaces at a minimum, please come prepared to swim. Changing at the 

pool is discouraged. 

● Shower access will be for rinse-off only, before and after using the pool. Toilets will be available. 

● We encourage members to bring hand sanitizer and disinfecting wipes when coming to the pool. 

Please dispose of these items appropriately after use.  

 

SIGN IN AND OUT PROCEDURES: 

● Only individuals listed on your membership will be permitted access to KMSC. 

● Each member will be signed-in upon arrival and signed-out upon departure by a staff 

member without contact. This is required by Montgomery County. 

● Only pool members (no guests) will be admitted at this time. We will reassess as the season 

progresses. 

● One-Day passes will not be available. . 
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SOCIAL DISTANCING 

● To help facilitate social distancing on the deck, KMSC picnic tables and chairs are arranged to 

support 6-ft. distancing practices and should not be moved out of their locations. 

● Masks must be worn by everyone ages 2 years and older when interacting with staff or other 

individuals not from their household and when inside the clubhouse. Masks should not be worn in 

the water.  

● Members are encouraged to wipe down chairs and tables prior to using.  

● KMSC members are welcome to bring their own chairs, but may not leave them at the pool.  

● Members should check they have all personal items before departing from the pool. Items that 

are left behind are subject to disposal. We are not maintaining a lost and found this season.  

● While in the water, families and individuals are asked to monitor their own social distancing, since 

our staff cannot know which household members should be together. 

● Any areas requiring a queue, such as the diving board, will have visual markers to facilitate 6-ft 

distancing.  

 

FOOD AND DRINK 

● Members may have food in their designated area. Food should be covered if leaving your 

designated area. Members must clean their area prior to departing KMSC. 

● Members should bring water to the pool, since the water fountain is closed.  

 

LAP LANES 

● Six lap lanes available in the deep end of the pool Monday through Friday,11:00AM - 1:00PM and 

6:30PM - 8:30PM. Two lap lanes will be available at all other times.  

● County Phase 2 regulations mandate only one person may use a lane at a time. 

● Lanes are available on a first-come, first-serve basis. Members are asked to be mindful and keep 

their swim time to 30-minutes during peak times, when others are waiting. The use of sign-ups for 

lane use will be revisited and a reservation system will be implemented, if needed.  

● The shallow end of the pool will be available during all operating hours, with proper social 

distancing. 

 

KMSC’s general operating rules are found on our website. Again, if you have any questions or 

comments about the guidelines in place, please email the Board Reopening Committee Chair, Alyssa 

Parness, at kempmillswimteam@gmail.com  

 

Looking forward to seeing you all at the pool! 

 

Cynthia Brandt Campagna 

KMSC President 
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